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Grand Knights Message 
My Brother Knights, 

I hope you and your family had a wonderful Easter Season. I wish to thank all the brother knights and their 
families for making the events, including the Lenten Dinners, Easter Egg Hunt and Roadside Clean Up the 
success they were. With your continued support we will continue to be the council that ROCKS. With that 
said I would like to take a few minutes to discuss where we go from here. As Grand Knight this is my 
opinion only and does not reflect the opinions of the other officers, the state or Supreme, nor does it reflect on how 
things have been done in the past. As the council transitions into a new group of officers come July 1st and as the 
council strives to attract new younger members the council members need to be open to change. I will try to address this 
on two fronts. First, we live in a fast paced, do it now type of world and if it can’t be done on your phone or you iPad or 
tablet it can’t be done. Conversations are now handled through text messages, emails or twitter feeds. Right or wrong 
that is the world we live in and we as a council need to accept that. Hopefully, the new incoming officers will be 
younger and with that they will need to balance their obligations between the council and their families. There will be 
times when the officers cannot make the events or the meetings. That is when we will have to pull together to support 
them. The meetings themselves MUST be short, sweet and to the point. Every member has a right to voice their opinion 
or observation, but it needs to be done in a way that keeps the meetings moving. The biggest complaint over the years 
has been the length of the meetings, not only by the younger members, or ones who work all day, but by all the members 
in general. In addition, the council needs to look at the events themselves. While they on the most part have been 
successful over the years, they may have to be tweaked a little to be more user friendly.  Secondly, we need to embrace 
the technological changes that have been put in place. The e-membership is a success, if used. The landing page is a 
success, if used. The e-membership card is successful, if used. These quick sign-up tools are what we need to use to 
attract new members especially the younger ones. This type of recruitment is what they understand and are used to. The 
council needs to accept that all forms and communications from the state, Supreme and council will now be delivered 
electronically with very few exceptions. We that said I know this council will as I know we are the council that 
ROCKS!! 

In keeping practicing what I preach, I will wrap up my message briefly. The Seniors breakfast was canceled due to lack 
of candidates (3) in the scholarship process. Dan Beck and I will be attending the State Convention on May 3rd through 
the 5th. I will make a brief appearance at the Father Bob Wild Game Barbecue on the 3rd before heading to the 
convention in Philly. We will be nominating officers at the May meeting and looking for a potential replacement for 
Warden. The Knight of the Month was Tom Gorman and the Family of the Month was Scott and Amy Snyder. 

Vivat Jesus! 
Sam Bongiovano, GK Remember to continue to look and invite new men to join our council…. 
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Articles are due via e-mail to Barry Price   bapent@comcast.net  by the Saturday prior to the Business Meeting. I can accept MSWord, PDF, 
text, and articles included in an e-mail. I can also accept graphics and photos in a JPG, GIF, and PNG format.  

 



 

�

 

New Freedom, PA May 2019 Page 2 
 

 
 

Deputy Grand Knights Message 
Brother Knights, 

Happy Easter!  Please take a moment to read the Knight Edition for our upcoming events. In 
addition to Fr. Bob’s Wild Game BBQ on 5/3 and Memorial Day Rest stop on 5/25, we may be 
asked to help with some work on the small school playground next to the rectory.  

Couple things in June to think about and put on your calendar.  We will be holding a Bingo for Babies on June 9th 
in the Capitani Social Hall.  Then we have scheduled a food drive at Wal-Mart for our food pantry on June 22nd.   

“Do not be afraid, for I know that you are looking for Jesus, who was crucified. 6He is not here; He has risen” 
Matthew 28:5-6 

Peace,  
Mark Phipps, Deputy GK  -  mrphipps18@gmail.com 
 

 
 

Pro Life Report 
Brothers, 

The Respect Life Ministry will resume the Rosaries for Life on Sunday, May 19th in Our 
Lady's Chapel right after the 9:00 Mass.  The more Knights, the better! 

On Good Friday, 55 Christians from a number of churches and a handful of denominations prayed a Pro-Life 
Stations of the Cross while walking behind the Cross around Planned Parenthood, York.  It was wonderful to have 
families join us.  It was great, also, to see Knights from #8891 and other York-area councils participate.   

In this edition, you will see a flier for a BINGO for Babies at St John the Baptist on Sunday, June 9th.  Funds 
raised from this effort will all go to support our Pro-Life activities on S. Beaver Street, York.  Get your wives to 
come out, oh, Knights are welcome, too. 

MOVIE TIME:   EWTN will feature two outstanding movies in their May lineup. 

On May 5, 1:30 P.M. they, will show A WOLF IN SHEEP'S CLOTHING a look back on the life, ideals and 
works of the 1960's community activist Saul Alinsky through the lens of a Catholic perspective. (90 mins.) 

On May 10, 5:30 P.M they will show I LIVED ON PARKER AVENUE the story of a college student who tracks 
down his birth parents.  This is a riveting documentary about a mother's agony in choosing what's best and a 
young man's search for where his life began.  (30 mins) 

Here's a shocker for you, Brothers.  The Massachusetts legislature is now working on a pro-abortion bill (that's the 
only way to describe it).  They seem to be trying to catch up with New York in the quest for THE ABORTION 
TROPHY. 

They propose to: 

- Allow abortion during 9 months of pregnancy for virtually any reason, 

- Eliminate any requirements that an abortion be performed in a hospital, 

- Eliminate the requirement that provides medical care to a child who survives an abortion attempt, 

- Eliminate the requirement that a minor, under the age of 18, have the consent of a parent, guardian or courts, 

- Provide state funding to mothers who cannot afford the procedure. 

Some would ask," Why do you care about this, it's none of your concern?"  John Donne expressed the "why" 
better than I can in his NO MAN IS AN ISLAND.entire unto itself.  It ends with: 

Any man's death diminishes me 
Because I am involved in mankind 
And therefore, never send to know for whom the bell tolls, 
It tolls for thee.   

Tom Evans - tomevans54@comcast.net  - 717 235 8833 
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Council Activities - Perspectives from the Chancellor 
the answer is you! 

So, what is the question(s), I’m sure you are asking.  I’ll get to that a little later. 

As I write this penultimate message, I’m reflecting on the role of a Chancellor and what it 
has meant to me this year.  As I stated at the very first General Meeting, the Chancellor’s 
duty is to strengthen member’s interest in council activities.  In every message that I wrote 
and every report that I made at a General Meeting or Business Meeting, my objective was 
just that… 

There is never a doubt about the importance this Council plays in our parish and community.  The important 
work (council activities) that is accomplished, both directly and indirectly, is unmeasurable.  All of our 
important work (council activities) is made possible through your ongoing efforts, dedication, and support as 
a member of this Council.   

Thank you for your on-going and continued support and your unfailing commitment to our Council; the 
answer is you. 

At the April General Meeting, I undertook an exercise to further strengthen member’s interest in Council 
Activities.  I first asked, “Who undertook the Lenten Challenge that I put forth?”  I saw a whole lot of blank 
stares!  And that was after our Recorder read it as part of the February Minutes; AND it also appeared in 
the Chancellor’s Message in the March Knights Edition.   So what was the challenge?  Well, it was to attend 
our own Council Activity – the Novena for Life Prayer and Rosary that took place over nine (9) consecutive 
Sundays.    The challenge – attend just ONE Sunday!  ONE out of nine – that was too much to ask, I 
guess…  My thanks to Rob Galante for taking on the challenge!  Of course, there were several members 
who participated in almost every Sunday – and their voices, raised in prayer, filled the Chapel… 

Subsequently, I asked the question, “What is the most important event/program supported by this Council?”  
I gave some time for everyone to ponder the question; I even mentioned that it is a question that we 
normally do not consider. 

Given some time to ponder, the following list was generated.  Once the list was completed, I gave every 
member two votes in order that they could place emphasis on what they, as one member, felt was most 
important.  Not everyone voted.  Some stated that they couldn’t select just the two most important; others 
stated that all of our council activities are equally important; still others just passed. 

Study this list: 

Event/Program Votes 

Rosary before General Meetings 1 
New Life Christmas Program 3 
Thanksgiving Lunch at John Hopkins Children’s Hospital 0 
Food for Families 13 
40 Days for Life 4 
National Right to Life March (DC) 8 
Seminarian Raffle 2 
Memorial Mass 3 
Membership Promotion 0 
St. John’s School Support 7 
Active Participation in the Mass 2 

TOTAL  43 

As the facilitator and recorder, I attempted to capture what I heard.  What strikes you about this list?  Given 
all that we do, what is missing?  What would you have added/voted for?  Would you have added: Family of 
the Month or Keep Christ in Christmas?   As a participant, I would have added the religious education 
retreats that we undertook under the Domestic Church Initiative and given it both of my two votes.  So, how 
does this list reflect our work efforts as a council; where you are placing your time commitments? 

My Observations:  Two items are listed as important but received no votes; not even one from the member 
that listed it.  If every one of our activities is equally important, then why didn’t this list include each and 
every one?  If given an opportunity to express what is really important, why would anyone just pass? During 
the past several meetings, we even discussed dropping the New Life Program, yet it was listed and 
received three votes.  

 Continued on page 4 
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Council Activities - Perspectives from the Chancellor (Continued from page 3) 
And how great are the seven (7) votes to support our school; however, when it was announced that the 
April 27th School Dinner-Dance-Auction needed program support from our Council, there was no attempt to 
organize that support.  Can we do better?     

Food for Families – 13 votes (nearly 33% of all votes).  Yet how many members bring can-goods and food 
items to every meeting?  How many members volunteer to support the food drives?  Can we do better?  
Put June 22nd on your calendar – it is the next food drive date. 

Twelve (12) votes addressed pro-life activities.  Yet how many members have participated in the 40-days 
for Life Program or took a day off to travel to D.C. in January?    

And what is NOT LISTED -- how about the pro-life program that is undertaken each Wednesday across the 
street from the Planned Parenthood Center – it is the one and only program that has already and will 
continue to save lives -- BABIES LIVES!  (Note:  I specifically requested that Tom Evans not add this 
program to the list; the intent was to see if another member would).   

Have you visited the apartment; ever wonder how all of the bills get payed; or prayed the rosary on the third 
Sunday of every month?  This June, Tom and Pattie Evans will have completed four (4) years there. Can 
we do better?  Put Sunday, June 9th on your calendar – it is Bingo for Babies to support this important 
program.   

Now, this was an exercise to get us all thinking more about Council Activities.  As the facilitator, I picked up 
on frustration, disgust, and some feedback that it was a big waste of time.  Nonetheless, I also picked up on 
interest, wonderment, and some feedback that it provided a reflection on who we are and what we 
accomplish.   My hope is that as members left the meeting, they gave some thought to our council 
activities; my greater hope is that after you have read this message, that you too, will give some thought to 
our council activities. Lastly my hope is that we all begin to reflect more on our council activities and how 
best to support them; the answer is you. 

By now, I’m sure that you realize from some of my past messages that I travel with John Denver – well his 
music, at least…  In one of his songs, he sings: 

‘Do you care what is happening around you? Can you understand the need to carry on?’  

So, these are two very insightful questions.  ARE YOU THE ANSWER? 

Some of YOU did respond to those questions when YOU made major contributions of time and effort in 
support yet another Council Activity – the Lenten Dinners.  All too often the lack of comprehending the 
amount of time and effort is taken for granted; all too often those who contributed are overlooked or barely 
recognized.  In this case, it was different!  Carefully read the following Lenten Dinner THANK YOU! 

John Denver concludes his song with the words: 

 ‘A part of everything is here in me.’  

Make a part of everything your family, your parish, your community, and your council.  Are you willing?  
That is also my hope. 

Bob - bobandcarolk@comcast.net 

 

Lenten Dinner Volunteer Thank You! 
I just wanted to thank everyone for their hard work and dedication at the last 
Lenten Dinner on April 12th.  It was a full day, and the full day was about 14 hours.  

Thanks to John Green and Ray Pesta for working the entire day. 

Thanks to Carolyn Vosnick & Mary Grant for organizing the desserts.   

Thank you Don Vosnick for setting up the deep fryers and filling the units with oil. Thanks also for working six hours 
in the kitchen cooking.  

Thanks Paul Stadler for making the drinks, cocktail sauce, and tartar sauce and labeling the gravy boats. 

Thanks Patrick Livingston for working most of the day and helping with clean up.   
 

Continued on page 5 
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Lenten Dinner Volunteer Thank You! (Continued from page 4) 

Thanks John Schwarzman for taking orders and doing the calculations.   
Thanks Rob Galante for helping fill orders.   
Thanks Tom Evans for cooking seafood and putting out the plates, cutlery, cups, napkins, to go cartons, etc. 
Thanks Sam for washing dishes and helping with clean up. 
Thanks Rich Sayers for helping in the kitchen and helping with clean up.   
Thanks to Mary and Gary Grant for making the garlic bread and maintaining condiments and supplies.  
Thanks Steve Udzinski and Dan Beck for draining the deep fryers, and Thanks Steve Udzinski for taking the 140 lbs 
of oil back to the K of C garage and for cleaning and mopping the kitchen. 
Thank you all and everyone take care, 

Kelly Brown  
 
 

Food for Families Report 
Brothers,  

The Food for Families effort continues on thanks to the generosity of the council.  Our 
recent food donations of 26 pounds and $10 at our last meeting (Thanks Gene) our total for this fraternal year now 
stand at 2,100 pounds of food and $2,121.25 in money for the pantry.     Good job everyone!   

I would like everyone to bring at least one non-perishable and non expired food item to the next meeting. The Food 
Pantry needs canned chicken, spam, canned soup and beef soup, applesauce, fruit jelly in plastic bottles, pancake 
syrup and box mac and cheese.   

You may also drop off larger and perishable donations directly to the food pantry. If dropping off to the pantry directly 
between the hours of Monday-Saturday 9am to 11:30am or by appt 717-235-6370, please let them know that it is a 
donation from the Knights of Columbus for us to capture our effort.    

Thanks and God Bless, 
Joe Grohal -  jegrohal@zoominternet.net 

 
 

Cash $$$ Bingo for Babies 
Sunday, June 9th starting at 1 P.M., the Respect Life Committee, in partnership with the 
Council, will be hosting an afternoon of Cash Bingo, specials, raffles and games of chance 
and door prizes.  Proceeds will benefit Undefeated Courage in order to address costs 
associated with the apartment near the Planned Parenthood Center in York.  At NOON the 
doors open and food and drink will be provided for purchase.  Kelly Brown will need 
assistance in the kitchen to prepare and serve the food;  Barry Price  will need assistance in 
support of all of the bingo activities (bingo cards, specials cards, raffles, etc.).  A sign-up sheet will be 
passed around at both the Business and General Meetings – sign up to assist or contact Kelly at:  
kbbrown79@hotmail.com  or Barry at: bapent@comcast.net.  As one of the last Council Activities of the 
Fraternal Year and an important pro-life program, why not get involved. See flier on page 7. 

Bob - bobandcarolk@comcast.net 
 
 

Financial Secretary Reminder 
We still have a handful of Brother Knights who have not paid your 2019 dues.  Please make your checks 
out to "Knights of Columbus #8891" and drop in the Council mail box in the Parish Office or mail to me at: 

Greg Gering - Council #8891 
95 Smokebox Circle 
Stewartstown, PA. 17363 

If you need to discuss any issue that would prevent you from paying, PLEASE reach out to me 
by calling me at 717-552-8173 or email me at kocgering@yahoo.com .  I can't help you if you 
don't let me know  

Vivat Jesus, 
Greg Gering, Financial Secretary 
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Annual Fr. Bob Yohe's 

Wild Game Bar-B-Que! 
Friday, May 3rd starting at 3:00pm at Neumann Hall 

Featuring a sumptuous assortment of North American organically-fed mammals (some off the side of the road) 
cooked several ways – Barbequed, smoked, broiled & deep-fried - & served with an array of hand-picked adult 
beverages (to help you wash it down in case you have issues eating it ) 

All Prepared under the supervision of St. John’s Renown Gourmet Chef 

Chef Roberto Yohe’ 
&  His Faithful Students at the Knights of Culinary Council #8891 

(No cost – just bring yourself and some beef jerky in order to be cool ) 

Fr. Bob says: The Knights HAVE THE MEATS!  AND you can eat MEAT on Fridays NOW! 

Note: The following will not be allowed at this event: Tofu, foo-foo girly drinks, salads (unless it has meat in 
it), cupcakes, pink anything, flowers, critics from any newspaper, the Police (unless they are off duty and want 
some meat), nutritionists, the USDA, the US or State Health Departments, vegans or anyone else who wants to 
be critical of a bunch of guys who want to get together and eat MEAT! 

P.S.  “The Wild Boar” is not the only thing that will be roasted that day – (hint: Father Bob – LOL!) 
 

Color xCorpsx Report 
Brothers, 

Previous Events: 

 Mon, 18 March – Niederer wake service -- 1 in uniform, 2 in regalia 
 Sun, 14 Apr – Palm Sunday, St. Vincent de Paul – 1 in uniform, 4 in regalia 
 Mon, 15 Apr – Chrism Mass, St. Patrick Cathedral – 1 in uniform 

Future Events: 

 Sat, 27 Apr – First Communion, St. Joseph, Hanover, 10 a.m. 
 Sun, 28 Apr– Divine Mercy, St. John the Baptist, New Freedom 
 Fri, 3 – Sun 5 May – State Convention, King of Prussia 
 Sat, 4 May—First Communion, St. John the Baptist, New Freedom 
 Sat, 18 May – Diaconate ordination, St. Patrick Cathedral 
 Fri, 24 May – Graduation, Delone Catholic High School, 7:30 p.m. (tentative) 
 Mon, 27 May – Memorial Day Parade, Hanover, 8:30 a.m. 
 Sat, 1 Jun – Priest ordination, St. Patrick Cathedral 
 Sun, 23 Jun -- Corpus Christi, St. Vincent de Paul, Hanover, 10:30 a.m. 
 Sun, 14 Jul – Celebration for 50th Wedding Anniversaries, Good Shepherd, Camp Hill 

I hope everyone had a most blessed Easter.  Please note that I will be away from May 16 through at least June 2nd.  
Leslie and I will be going on a cruise to Scandinavia and St. Petersburg, Russia to celebrate our upcoming 50th 
wedding anniversary.  Since I cannot attend many of the events in May and June, please try to participate in as many 
of the above events as you can.  Contact our worthy FN if a need arises. Don’t forget that the new uniform will 
become standard on July 1 and the old regalia will no longer be allowed.  See you all in June!  

If you know of other events not listed here, please make sure Council #8891 is invited and provide me the details at 
rickkorivo@verizon.net or 717-227-2728.  

Rick Corriveau, CC Commander 
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2019 Men's Retreat - Save the Date 
The diocesan Men’s Retreat is planned for the weekend of Friday, August 2 thru Sunday, August 4. It will 
again be at Mount Saint Mary’s in Emmitsburg, Maryland.  This year’s theme is“The Gospel Toolbox”. 

Guiding us in this retreat will be the Reverend Bill Garrott, OP, out of  Charlottesville, VA.  At the parish 
Advent mission last year, he packed Corpus Christi in Chambersburg beyond capacity all 3 nights with 
inspirational talks and great music.  

This is the link to more information about him.  https://dominicanpreaching.wordpress.com/   If you have 
younger friends or family members you might think about inviting them.  It looks like he connects well with 
them. 

Any men over 17 are invited and if you are 14 to 17 you may attend with a parent, grandparent, etc.  You 
do not have to be in our parish or diocese.   

More information will be coming out later.   

chris bboyle   ellsboyle@gmail.com   410-274-1548   

Steve Udzinski   1118smu@gmail.com 
 
 
 

 

2019  K of C  Council  #8891  GOLF  OUTING 
FRIDAY, JUNE 21st – 12:30 PM START 

HICKORY HEIGHTS GOLF COURSE 
SPRING FROVE, PA. 

Register your foursome now!  Need to know by June 14th! 
It’s time to sign up again for our Annual Golf Outing – the most fun event of the year!  Or maybe 
equal in fun as the Fr. Bob Yohe's Wild Game Bar-B-Que! 
Just like in years’ past – it includes a round of golf, cart, beverages, lunch, steak dinner and more!  The 
steaks are the BEST you will ever eat !  Plenty of hole–in-one and other contests.  Even if you are not 
a good player, you KNOW that this is such a FUN event to play in! The cost of the event is Still $70 !!     
Not a bad deal for Lunch, 18 holes, Cart, Beverages on the holes, and a Steak Dinner…… 

We can use everyone’s help on getting Sponsors ($35/hole) and also getting prizes for the 
players/winners.  Please help with the push now!  P.S. We need prizes for the golfers – ask what 
your employer can donate as a prize! 

Email kocgering@yahoo.com or call Greg at  717-552-8173  for information! 
 
 

 

Please remit Sign-up Sheet and Check to:  Knights of Columbus Council 8891, PO Box  219, New Freedom PA 17349 
Or Email Greg at kocgering@yahoo.com

Please enter names of players in group 

Name Phone 

Please Return Bottom Portion of Sign-up Sheet by Registration deadline June 14th

(1) 
 

(2) 

 
(3) 

 
(4) 



Bingo for Babies 
Cash$$ Bingo,  Cash$$ Specials,  Raffles, & More 

 

Sunday, June 9th – Doors Open at 12:00 Noon 
Bingo Starts at 1:00pm 

St. John the Fr. Capitani Social Hall  
315 N Constitution Avenue 

New Freedom, PA  
 

20 Regular Games + 5 Special Games + Raffles 
Specials are Split-the-Pot Starting with $100 

Lunch, Food, Snacks, & Beverages Available 
$18.00 in advance  or  $20.00 at the door 

Bring a Baby Item and be entered into a Special Drawing 
Tickets are non-refundable and All Seats Must have a Ticket 

Children under 18 must be accompanied by an Adult 
No Smoking in the Building 

Sponsored by the Respect Life Ministry in partnership with Knights of Columbus Council #8891  

Contact Tom (717) 999-4025  tomevans54@comcast.net  or  Barry (717) 793-0217  bapent@comcast.net 
or  Bob (717) 428-6647  bobandcarolk@comcast.net for tickets or information 
Tickets are also available from St. John’s Parish Office  Mon – Fri  9am – 3pm 

 

 

 



 

COUNCIL #8891  2018 – 2019 
 

GRAND KNIGHT   Sam Bongiovano (Linda)  717-968-6290 

DEPUTY GK – Mark Phipps (Sharon) 717-993-9365 

CHAPLIN – Rev. Robert A. Yohe     717-235-2156 

CHANCELLOR - Bob Karotko (Carol)  - 717-428-6647 

RECORDER – Joe Mazziot (Patty) 717-838-6004 

TREASURER – Dave Taylor (Barbara) 717-993-3105 

ADVOCATE – Rick Corriveau (Leslie)  717-227-2728 

WARDEN – Kelly Brown  (Sandy)  717-668-0509 

OUTSIDE GUARD – Lenny Casiero (Lovell) 717-235-9640 

INSIDE GUARD –Ken Scheper 410-206-2081  

TRUSTEE 1 YEAR – Kevin Quinn (Jane) 717-235-0745 

TRUSTEE 2 YEAR – Tony Steinauer (Romy) 443-257-0053 

TRUSTEE 3 YEAR – Don Vosnick (Carolyn)   724-288-7225 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY - Greg Gering (Michelle) 717-552-8173

INSURANCE AGENT – Jon Deakin    717-818-2858 
                                      Jon.Deakin@KofC.org 
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FTGOTO: Please keep the following in your prayers: 
Our Religious Farrell Family Sue Ward 
The Catholic Church Powers & Price Family Bill McDaniel 
Fr. Capitani Schwarzman Family Steve Rickrode 
Our Troops Dee & John Nycz Chuck Carey 
Law Enforcement Mike & Joanne Polash Ray Pesta 
Fire Fighters Joann & Bo Gifford Leo Renze 
President & Legislators Bill & Nancy McDaniel Will Abbott 
Donald Lurie & Family Don & Kathy Christensen Maureen Abbott 
Borys Family Jon Derksen Sr Pat Fairbend 
Theisz Family Charles Lombardo Mary Williams 
Casserly Family Katie Stenauer Don Vosnick 
Cipko Family Angela Casiero Robyn Barone 
Casseday Family Leslie Corriveau Marge Zito 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

  Fund   

 

 
 
 
 
 

Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944  2018 – 2019 Officers 
Faithful Navigator Steve Arthur 465-0097 

Faithful Comptroller Daniel Beck  235-4604 

Faithful Friar Rev Robert A. Yohe  235-2156 

Faithful Captain Donald Myers Jr 619-7654 

Faithful Admiral Francis Blodgett 630-8246 

Faithful Purser John Schwarzman 235-6220 

Faithful Pilot Dominic Rodriguez 624-9275 

Faithful Scribe David Keating 632 9352  

Inner Sentinel James Hintenach 235-6117 

Outer Sentinel Dennis Cooper 993-6973 

One Year Trustee Don Vosnick   724-288-7225 

Two Year Trustee Kenneth Glass 292 7156 

Three Year Trustee Bo Gifford 235-4751  
Color Corp Commander Richard Corriveau 227-2728 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

PROGRAM DIRECTORS 

COMMUNITY – Dave Taylor  717-993-3105 

LIFE– Tom Evans  717-235-8833 

FAMILY – Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

FAITH – Bob Karotko - 717-428-6647 

EX-OFFICIO DIRECTORS 

SMALL GAMES – Barry Price 717-428-0365 

APPAREL - Dan Beck 717-235-4604 

MEMBERSHIP – Tony Steinauer 443-257-0053 
C.O.A.L  – Barry Price 717-428-0365 

BUILDING FUND 
CHAIRMAN 

Barry Price 717-428-0365 

ASSISTANT CHAIRMAN 
(Fund Raising) 

Eugene Kornak 717-235-0322 

(Investment & Home Opportunities) 
Ron Seufert 717-235-5317 
John Nycz 717-235-3721 

EX-OFFICIO COMMITTEE 
Tony Steinauer 443-838-3241 
Greg Gering 717-552-8173 

- - NOTICE - - 
Want to help save your Council money and also be 
green, receive an e-mail copy of the Knight Edition 
monthly. If we don’t have your e-mail address, e-mail 
me at   bapent@comcast.net 

Card Social & Luncheon 
May 5th & June 2nd   

Game Starts Promptly at 1:00  
in the Parish Center 

Benefits St. John the Baptist K of C 
Council #8891 Building Fund 

Contact John 235-3721 or Barry 428-0365 for info. 

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

Scott & Amy Snyder 
as the April 2019 

FAMILY OF THE MONTH 

 
St. John the Baptist Council 8891 

Recognizes 

Tom Gorman 
as the April 2019 

KNIGHT OF THE MONTH 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This Knight Edition also includes Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 Information 
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Knights of Columbus May 2019 Calendar 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

28          

Don’t forget your 
Sunday Obligation 

29 
April 

 

30 
April 

1 
 

2 
 

3 
Fr. Bob Yohe's 

Wild Game 
Bar-B-Que! 

3pm NH 

4 
 

State Convention 
May 3rd – 5th  

5            

Wolf in Sheep’s 
Clothing – Movie 1:30 

 

6 
 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
Rosary 7:30 

General Mtg 
8pm NH 

10 
 

I Lived on Parker 
Ave – Movie 1:30 

11 
 

12          

Don’t forget your 
Sunday Obligation 

 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
4th Degree Mtg  

7:45 Rosary 
8pm Meeting 

17 
 

18 
 

16 
Respect 
Life 
Rosary 
after 9am 
Mass 

20 
 

21 
PA 

Election 
 

22 
 

23  
 
Business Mtg 

8pm NH 

24  
 

25   
 
 

I-83 Rest Stop 
6am – 6pm 

26          

Don’t forget your 
Sunday Obligation 

 

27 
Memorial 

Day 
 

28 
 

29 
 

30 
 

31 
 

1 
June 

 

 

St. John the Baptist 
Knights of Columbus Council No. 8891 
& Fr. Cyril J. Allwein Assembly #944 
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

June 9th – Cash Bingo for Babies 
June 22nd – Walmart Food Drive 




